
Subject: Verify Your Identity for the Oregon Employment Department 
 
You are receiving this letter from the Oregon Employment Department, Unemployment 
Insurance Division, because your unemployment insurance claim has been frozen since we are 
unable to confirm your identity. 
 
In order to access your claim, we need you to verify your identity using ID.me, a trusted 
technology partner of the Oregon Employment Department in helping to keep your personal 
information safe. 
 
 

 
NOTE: This site is only for claimants who have been notified that they need to verify their 
identity. DO NOT SHARE THIS LINK. 
 
Our primary mission is to deliver benefits to Oregon residents as quickly as possible. For more 
information on ID.me, visit our website’s FAQs. If you have additional questions, please fill out 
the contact us form, and a specialist will reach out to help you.  

Who is ID.me? 

They are a federally certified identity provider. They specialize in digital identity protection and 
help us make sure you’re you – and not someone pretending to be you. This verification is 
required before we can make your Unemployment Insurance Claim available. It’s quick, secure, 
and available 24-hours a day. If you run into any difficulties, ID.me offers video chat capability 
with trained and certified staff members to help you quickly and easily verify your identity. 

 
 

 

https://help.id.me/hc/en-us/articles/1500003036721-How-do-I-verify-my-identity-for-the-Oregon-Employment-Department-OED-
https://hosted-pages.id.me/oregon-employment-department-identity-proofing

